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This statement made by me accurately sets out the evidence that I would be prepared, if necessary to 
give to the Special Commission of Inquiry into LGBTIQ hate crimes (the Inquiry) as a witness. This 
statement has been prepared from my own knowledge and also from perusing the records of the 
Inquiry. The statement is true to the best of my knowledge and belief. 

1. My name is Caitlin Clare Healey-Nash. My address is known to the Inquiry. 

2. I am employed as a Principal Solicitor by the Inquiry. 

3. In the course of my duties, I have reviewed and conducted inquiries in relation to the death of Mark 
Stewart (formerly, Mark Spanswick), who died on 10 or 11 May 1976 in Manly. 

4. On 21 March 2023, I made a statement in relation to the inquiries into the death of Mr Stewart. This 
supplementary statement outlines the further results of investigative steps taken since my previous 
statement. 

Further inquiries with the Hilton Hotel Sydney 

5. On 9 August 2023, a letter was sent from the Inquiry to the Hilton Hotel, Sydney (Hilton), requesting 
further information about a management deal between Hilton International and the Chevron Hotel 
in Potts Point in around the 1960s and, in particular, classification as to whether the Chevron Hotel 
was known as the 'Chevron Hilton' at this time. The Inquiry requested that a response from the 
Hilton be provided by 17 August 2023. 

6. As at the date of this supplementary statement, and despite a number of follow-up enquiries by 
Inquiry staff, the Inquiry has not received a response from the Hilton to its request of 9 August 2023. 
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